
DOCKETED

Docket Number: 07-AFC-02

Project Title: San Gabriel Generating Station

TN #: 201953

Document Title: Applicant's Suspension Status Report 23

Description: N/A

Filer: Lisa A. Cottle

Organization: Winston & Strawn LLP

Submitter Role: Applicant Representative

Submission Date: 4/2/2014 11:37:31 AM

Docketed Date: 4/2/2014



 

 

BEFORE THE ENERGY RESOURCES CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT 
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

Application for Certification for the 
San Gabriel Generating Station Docket No. 07-AFC-2 

NRG SAN GABRIEL POWER GENERATION LLC 
SUSPENSION STATUS REPORT NUMBER 23 

April 2, 2014 Lisa A. Cottle 
Winston & Strawn LLP 
101 California Street, Suite 3900 
San Francisco, California  94111 
Telephone:  (415) 591-1579 
Facsimile:  (415) 591-1400 
lcottle@winston.com 

Attorneys for NRG San Gabriel Power 
Generation LLC 



 

 

BEFORE THE ENERGY RESOURCES CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT 
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

Application for Certification for the 
San Gabriel Generating Station Docket No. 07-AFC-2 

NRG SAN GABRIEL POWER GENERATION LLC 
SUSPENSION STATUS REPORT NUMBER 23 

In accordance with the Order Suspending Proceeding dated May 30, 2013 (“Order”), the 

applicant in this proceeding, NRG San Gabriel Power Generation LLC (“San Gabriel”), submits 

its suspension status report number 23.  The Order granted a continued suspension of this 

proceeding and instructed San Gabriel to file and serve monthly status reports. 

The San Gabriel Generating Station is a proposed 696 megawatt natural gas-fired 

electricity generating facility to be located at the site of an existing power plant in Rancho 

Cucamonga, California, within the jurisdiction of the South Coast Air Quality Management 

District (“SCAQMD”).  San Gabriel requested suspension of this proceeding due to permitting 

difficulties associated with the unavailability within the South Coast Air Basin of certain 

emission offsets needed to satisfy applicable SCAQMD rules. 

There are no developments to report since the last status report.  San Gabriel continues to 

evaluate strategies that would allow to project to move forward in accordance with SCAQMD 

rules.  San Gabriel also continues to look for contracting opportunities to support active 

development of the project.  San Gabriel remains committed to moving the project forward, and 

will advise the Committee of further progress in future status reports. 

April 2, 2014 Respectfully submitted, 

 
Lisa A. Cottle 
Winston & Strawn LLP 

Attorneys for NRG San Gabriel Power 
Generation LLC  
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